
 

Foothill Transit 
Going Good Places 

 

April 4, 2016 
 

Mr. Phillip Washington 

Chief Executive Officer 

Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority 

One Gateway Plaza 

Los Angeles, CA 90012 

 
Re: Honoring Metro Fares on Lines 190/194 and 270 

 
Dear Mr. Washington: 

 

All of us at Foothill Transit continue to be excited about the possible transition 
of lines 190, 194 and 270. As part of our preparations, on Friday, April 1st, the 
Foothill Transit Executive Board approved honoring all Metro fare media for 
these three lines for a period of one year. We also will operate schedules that 
provide the same or additional service compared to what is operated today. 
This will make the transition seamless for riders and we believe that it will 
address the Environmental Justice concerns identified by Metro.  
 
With your approval, we propose to enter into a MOU with Metro whereby 
Metro will reimburse Foothill Transit at the Foothill Transit average cash fare 
per boarding for riders using Metro fare media on the 190/194 and 270 lines. 
 

Thank you for your continuing consideration of this proposal. If you have any 

questions about our Board’s actions or any other matters related to this 

transition, please contact me at (626) 931-7200 

 

We look forward to moving to the next steps in the process. 
 

Executive Director 

Attachments 

cc: Stephanie Wiggins, Deputy Chief Executive Officer 

Nalini Ahuja, Executive Director, Finance 
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